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On the 3rd and the 4th of December the TYõs who 

were not doing Community Service or Work Expe-

rience were doing Workshops. First Aid was a two 

day Module which we did on a Thursday and Fri-

day. Two members of the Irish Red Cross came 

into the school to teach about what they do for 

the Red Cross. The first thing we learned was 

how to help someone who is unconscious. We 

learned how to put someone into the òRecovery 

Positionó so that they could stay in the best state 

possible until the ambulance got to the scene. 

The recovery position was one of the most im-

portant things we learned because it is used in 

lots of emergency situations. On the first day we 

learned mainly about our Pulses and Circulatory 

System. We were shown how to sling someoneõs 

arm in two ways and how to wrap a bandage 

around someoneõs head properly. It was on the 

second day where we learned all the things that 

come to mind when you think of First Aid, such 

as CPR. A third member of the Red Cross came 

in on the second day to help out with CPR and 

moved onto the Heimlich Manoeuvre. Dummies 

were brought in and we were separated into 

three groups. Each group were shown how to 

perform CPR the correct way and were given a 

chance to try it out. After we had all practiced on 

the adult dummy a baby dummy was brought in. 

We were then shown how to perform CPR on a 

baby and also the whole procedure of what we 

would do if faced with the emergency. After lunch 

we moved on the Heimlich Manoeuvre. The in-

structors told us that it was too dangerous to 

practice it on a person as it causes serious dam-

age to our organs. So they improvised with a bag 

with a pipe attached which you put a foam pellet 

into to simulate someone choking. We each got a 

turn to try it and it turned out to be hard for some 

and easy for others to do. At the end of the day I 

think everyone thoroughly enjoyed First Aid as 

did I. We all left way more informed than when 

we first walked in and also had fun while doing 

so. Anon 

Workshops 
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Community Service was possibly the best 

week of my school life! Well before I fully 

start I should tell you that the placement 

was in St Vincent de Paul Gorey. Now I 

went into this expecting to be doing hard 

back breaking work for the week but it 

turned out not to be too bad at all. On the 

first day when I went in I had tea which I 

did not expect at all. I then went around 

in the van with Donny (head guy) and we 

collected food donations from Supervalu 

and Aldi. I then had more tea and a 

scone. We then did a bit of cleaning be-

fore we were sent home. The days were 

all like this throughout the week. I have 

to say I really enjoyed this week. I met so 

many interesting people in the centre for 

example there was a man that is 93 

years of age. He was a university profes-

sor and as deaf as a bat, but very inter-

esting to talk to. I have to say the people 

there were some of the nicest people you 

will ever meet and I highly recommend 

going there for your work experience if in 

any way possible. Anon 

Community Service 
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Work Experience 

I was in the first group for work experience. 

We started on the 30th of November and 

finished on the 4th of December. I went over 

to a Craft Village in Spiddle, Co. Galway. I 

stayed with one of the artists and her family 

for the week. She specialises in pottery and 

I spent all day in the workshop, helping her 

with the pottery. She showed me all types of 

tricks and techniques she uses to handcraft 

her items, and even had the chance to 

make some of my own. When I wasnõt com-

pletely covered in clay, she showed me how 

to run the shop and interact with the cus-

tomers that came into the shop on a daily 

basis. By the end of the week I was extreme-

ly comfortable working in the workshop. 

Overall, I donõt think I am going to become 

an artist but I enjoyed the experience and 

seeing dif ferent  jobs avai lable.  

Mignon Strydom 

For my work experience I went to a 

Crèche/Montessori. I have an interest in 

working with children when I am older, 

whether it will be teaching, nursing or 

somthing similar, so I wanted to take the 

week of work experience as an opportuni-

ty to spend time with children and experi-

ence what it is like to work a full day in 

their company. 

On the Monday morning I was very nerv-

ous. I was in the Nursery Room with the 

younger kids of the ages 18 months to 

two years. In here I joined in on the vari-

ous activities, played with them, helped to 

clean and helped out during snack and 

lunch time. On Tuesday I returned to the 

nursery but on Wednesday and Thursday I 

went to the Montessori Room with the 

children between the ages of two and 

four. In this room the atmosphere was 

similar to a school atmosphere, with more 

structured days and designated times for 

work. I assisted the children with their 

work and much like the previous two days, 

I played with them and helped during 

meal times. On these two days we went 

outside for playtime where I really enjoyed 

playing hide and seek, chase, and plenty 

of other childhood games. On Friday I re-

turned to the nursery as there was extra 

help needed there on this particular day. 

Iõm really glad I chose the cr¯che for my 

work experience, I really enjoyed my time 

there. It was a really good opportunity, and 

it confirmed my thoughts of liking a career 

with kids. TY has proved to be very useful 

to me so far in that I have had time to 

make decisions on my future.  

Kate OõLoughlin 
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The Alert Training Program 

On the 17th of September 2015, a group of students from our year were picked to at-

tend a training day in Sean Ógs in Kilmuckridge for the Alert Programme. The training 

day was hosted by Trinity College Dublin. The Alert Programme is a programme that 

was designed to help children get their energy levels right for different activities and to 

keep their brain alert in classes. We were taught that childrenõs energy levels tend to 

run either low, just right or high for activities and more often than not, children donõt 

have the right energy levels for what theyõre doing.  

 

At the training day, we went through the ten lessons that we would be going through 

with the children in our groups. Each of the lessons tended to focus on one of the five 

senses. The aim of each lesson is to get the childrenõs energy levels to a manageable 

level by doing different activities to decrease or increase their energy. All the activities 

you can do are simple and you can do them in class without disturbing other students. 

Some activities are as simple as tapping your leg or shaking a pen. It was a really good 

experience and at the end of the day we were all certified facilitators of the Alert Pro-

gramme.  

 

We are continuing this throughout the year every Thursday, doing lessons during peri-

od 4 and 5. All in all it was a great experience and Iõm glad to have been given the op-

portunity to do it.  

 

Workshops 

Self defence was by far my favourite workshop. Unfortunately, only group one of the Galway groups 

was able to do this workshop, but other people will be able to do self defence later on in the year . 

The first day starts with an introduction to self defence and advice on how to try and avoid a fight 

and how to defuse the situation. After this we learned some basic strikes and how to stun an oppo-

nent.The second day was far more action packed and interesting because we paired up with a part-

ner and learned to fight from the ground and how to push an opponent off you. After lunch, we 

came back in and started to grapple against the rest of the class, which was the most enjoyable 

part of the workshop as you got to compete with the rest of the class. Finally to finish the workshop, 

we had to fight the instructors, who had full body armour on. This gave us the chance to show what 

we learned without restrictions. Anon 

Self Defence 

Wassa Wassa 

In my opinion, Wassa Wassa was the best workshop that we took part in. We first met our instructors, 

Godfred and Niall. Niall was over the African drums section of the workshop and Godfred was over the 

African dance section. We were split into two groups, one learning drums and the other dance. After 

half a day with one instructor, we switched groups. After we had learned to dance and use the drums, 

we were tasked with performing a show in front of a class of judging first years, which included playing 

the drums and dancing. 

òIt was banteró ð Sean Newens  
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Create School 

òCreate Schooló was a two day workshop where we put together a short 5 minute film and trailer. 

After putting ourselves into 4 small groups, we spent the first 3 periods making our trailer. We 

could only stay in one room, so we had to use our imaginations to create an interesting trailer. 

Some of the trailers included òCreagh Cretinsó and òA night in Arklow.ó We used iPads to film and 

iMovie to put the trailer together. It was many peopleõs first time using iMovie but it was a simple, 

easy to learn app. In the next 3 periods, our team tried to come up with ideas for our short film. 

Once we had our idea, we started writing the script and assigning people characters to play in the 

film. After lunch, we finalised our script and headed out around the school to film. Everyone had 

the opportunity to film with the iPad, use the Boom Mic and act in the film. Cormack and Eoin 

helped us make our film realistic and taught us a lot of filming tips such as where to put the cam-

era and how to project our voices. The next day, we came in and finished filming the remaining 

scenes in our film. A lot of people didnõt realise how much time and effort goes into making a film, 

so we were running short on time throughout the day to get the film done. Luckily, all the groups 

were able to finish before lunch. Eoin then helped us edit our film on iMovie and put the finishing 

touches on it. At the end of the day, we all enjoyed watching each otherõs films and laughing at the 

bad acting and poorly written plot.  

Song School 

Song School started off with us all being introduced to the two memberõs of Song School Kevin and 

David. We all gathered around in a circle and were asked our favourite music, embarrassing stories, 

talents etc. We were then split into four groups and told to come up with a theme for each of our 

songs. The first day was all about writing and coming up with lyrics. The second day was all about ac-

tually recording the song and supplying the music. After the songs were finished we all sat in a circle 

and recorded a podcast where each group was interviewed about their song. We then listened to all 

the songs which ended the day on a high note. Overall song school was a very enjoyable experience.  


